President **Robert Morris** West Virginia PSC (304) 340-0427 Vice President
Bill Leonard
New York DOT
(518) 457-2019

Treasurer
Mark Breiner
Nebraska PSC
(402) 471-0226

Secretary

Dave Lazarides

Illinois CC
217-782-9244



## NATIONAL CONFERENCE OF STATE TRANSPORTATION SPECIALISTS

July 11, 2008

UCR-Board Minutes 9-4-08 Exhibit E

Executive Committee
**Past Presidents**
Ira Baldwin
WV PSC (304) 340-0474
William DeBord
KY TC (502) 564-4540
Barbara Hague
MODOT (573) 751-7128 Avelino Gutierrez
NM PRC (505) 827-4565
Lynne Jones
OK CC (405) 522-5285
Ronald Hicks
AL PSC (334) 242-9959
Sandy Bowling
IN DOR (317) 615-7285
Terry Willert
CO PUC 303-894-2865
**Elected Members**
David Findlay
SC STP (803) 896-2687
David Loucks PUC (570) 963-4590
Mike Hoeme
KS CC (785) 271-3333
Gail Soares
MA DTE (617)305-3692
Eugene Eckhardt
WA UTC (360) 664-1249
Terry Mercer
RI PU&C (401) 780-2150
Larry Wingard
AL PSC (334) 242-1641
Joseph Ortego LA PSC (225) 342-9888
Alison Roach
NC DOT (919) 861-3390
Colleen Weed
ME BMV (207) 824-9187
Laura Edwards
AK DOT (907) 365-1210

Avelino Guiterrez, President Unified Carrier Registration Agreement Board of Directors c/o New Mexico Public Regulations Commission P.O. Box 1269 Santa Fe, NM 87504

RE: 2009 UCR Registration

Dear Avelino:

At our recent Annual Conference in Louisville, KY, the NCSTS membership discussed several items concerning the upcoming 2009 registration period for the Unified Carrier Registry (UCR). It was agreed that NCSTS strongly urge the UCR Board to require the following of all member jurisdictions:

- A) 2009 UCR applications must be mailed by the States during September 2008.
- B) The National Self-Registration system must be ready to accept 2009 UCR applications on September 1, 2008.
- C) 2008 fee collections must be reported by non-Indiana system participating states no later than January 5, 2009 to Frank Laqua, chairman of the UCR depository subcommittee.

In addition, NCSTS recommends that the national enforcement date for 2009 be set for January 1, 2009.

Sincerely,

Robert K. Morris President, NCSTS

Avelino Guiterrez, President UCRA Board of Directors c/o New Mexico Public Regulations Commission P.O. Box 1269 Santa Fe, NM 87504